
From: Ford, Elizabeth <meford@aging.sc.gov>
To: Morris, Steve <smorris@aging.sc.gov>

Wolf, Anne <awolf@aging.sc.gov>
Dickinson, Gerry <gdickinson@aging.sc.gov>

Date: 2/14/2017 4:26:52 PM
Subject: FW: Possible training for Family Caregiver Advocates - Appalachia

I am headed out to see a friend in the hospital but wanted to make sure that each of you saw the response below.

I would like to hear your thoughts on it. I am happy to discuss tomorrow. I would like to have a clear expectation for 
myself as well as Appalachia before meeting with them.

Thanks!
Elizabeth

From: Tim Womack [mailto:twomack@scacog.org]
Sent: Friday, February 10, 2017 4:53 PM
To: Ford, Elizabeth
Cc: Wolf, Anne; Dickinson, Gerry
Subject: RE: Possible training for Family Caregiver Advocates

Hello Elizabeth,

I would like for you to visit our office in the near future to observe Barbara, Ginny and Nancy. This is not for 
you to train them, but for the betterment of the program overall. I'd like you to see their process, witness a 
few phone calls from clients, the assessment process and the invoice process. If you do this with all ten
regions, see the various ways that the offices operate, and inform the group at your next meeting of best
practices. Of course, most offices think that they have the best process! I do have an experienced staff and I 
appreciate the work that they do, but there may be more efficient processes that another area may have 
implemented.

Barbara Jardno will be retiring this fall. We will be hiring someone to replace her...probably around October.

Thanks,
Tim

From: Ford, Elizabeth [mailto:meford@aging.sc.gov]
Sent: Monday, February 06, 2017 9:03 AM
To: Ginny Bryant
Cc: Tim Womack; Wolf, Anne; Dickinson, Gerry
Subject: RE: Possible training for Family Caregiver Advocates

Good morning Ginny. I agree, Hospice would be a great training topic. I have wanted to connect with them for 
a while in order to better understand their services. Did you have a particular individual or agency that you 
would suggest? If not I have someone in the Columbia area I can contact. Be thinking of some questions you 
would like them to specifically address during the training. Thank you for the suggestion.

Tim, I apologize for having to reschedule my trip. Now that I am back in the office, I wanted to follow up with 
you regarding your request for training. Will you be adding new staff following the retirement of Barbara? I 
know that Ginny has already received all current training. Therefore, I wanted to confirm with you if a 
refresher is needed for current staff or new training for new staff?

Thanks,
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Elizabeth Ford, MA, LPC-I
SC Office on Aging, Program Manager
Family Caregiver Support Program
Alzheimer's Resource Coordination Center
meford@aging.sc.gov
803-734-9902

This e-mail, in its entirety and including all attachments, is intended solely for the use of the person or entity to whom 
it is addressed and may contain sensitive information which is privileged, confidential, and the disclosure of which is 
governed by applicable law. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that disclosing, distributing, 
copying, or taking any action in relation to this e-mail is STRICTLY PROHIBITED. If you have received this e-mail in 
error, please notify the sender immediately and destroy the related message and any attachments.

WARNING: All e-mail correspondence to and from this address may be subject to public disclosure under the South 
Carolina Freedom of Information Act (FOIA), §30-410 SC Code of Laws.

From: Ginny Bryant [mailto:gbryant@scacog.org]
Sent: Friday, February 03, 2017 11:27 AM
To: Ford, Elizabeth
Cc: Tim Womack; Wolf, Anne
Subject: Possible training for Family Caregiver Advocates

H i Elizabeth,

your help with this.
Thanks,

Ginny Bryant M .Ed
Family Caregiver Advocate
Area Agency on Aging
Appalachian Council of Governments
P .O . Box 6668
Greenville, SC 29606  
864-242-9733  W ork  
864-242-6957  Fax
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